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Wallingford Parks & Recreation Department 
Parks & Recreation Commission  

Meeting Minutes for Wednesday, June 8, 2022 
8:00 a.m. at Parks and Recreation Department  

 
Commissioners in Attendance: 
Dave Gelo, Jason Michael and Mike Savenelli Sr. 
Recreation Commission Members Absent:  
 
Recreation Department Staff Present: Kenny Michaels, Director of Recreation Parks & Recreation  
 
Public Question & Answer Period - None 
Special Guests:  None 
 
Opening Remarks: Chairperson Jason Michael called the meeting to order @ 8:10 a.m. 
 
Minutes:  
Approval of Minutes from May 11th meeting 
 
Public Question/Answer Period: 
 
Agenda Items: 

 
1.  Advertising signs in parks, revisit for update    

Jason: He had contact with Planning and Zoning and a letter will be submitted by end of this 

week because they are having their meeting on Monday and they will have this brought up 

as a discussion item or they will take a vote on a meeting or workshop.   

 
2.  Community Lake seasonal clearing schedule update  

Kenny said this has to wait until next fiscal year, facility money is used for this not general 
fund money.  The bid will go out end of June. The bid has to go out for 10 days and then the 
clearing can be done around mid-July. Second clearing will be done around November 1. 
 

3.  Pickle Ball @ Harrison Park update           

Jason asked about the line striping in the parking lot.  Kenny said that Public Works has separate 
budget for line striping.  Jason asked if there is a surface warrantee for the pickle ball courts and also 
if there is a warrantee on Doolittle courts.   Kenny will find out what the warrantee is for those. 
 

4.  Wharton Brook @ Doolittle (shoreline clearing) update 
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Mike suggested to invite Rob to the next Rec Commission meeting in August.  Kenny will 

send a letter to Rob to invite him to the August 10th meeting.  Kendrick Park needs to be 

filled with mulch, and Doolittle also.   

 

5.  Lufbery reconfiguration, revisit for update 

Kenny will ask Engineering for a map of Lufbery Park.  The Commission will go to Lufbery on 

Tuesday, June 14 at 11 a.m.  Kenny will talk to Engineering today for a map. 

 

6. Community garden shed plan update 

Michelle Bjorkman is working on this.      

7. Legacy Garden update 

Kenny suggested that Nolan’s deliver the monuments and Public Works can work around 

them.  Jason suggested that the bush on the island get pulled out and replace with a 

weeping Cherry tree which is low maintenance.   

Mike and Dave offered to go to the Legacy Gardens and clear space so monuments can be 

delivered.  Kenny will go and purchase supplies and deliver it to the gardens.  Mike and Dave 

agreed to go today to look at the area.  

8.  Open Discussion: (2/3 votes required to discuss items) – Motion by Mike All in favor for 
open discussion.   

 
The Commission is still in need of two more Commission members.  A group of parents met 
at Doolittle Park this past Saturday with concerns of the park.  The Commission has 
concerns about the back building at Doolittle regarding knocking it down.   Kenny will 
contact Mayor in writing to have the Commission have an opportunity to work on a plan for 
the space where the building is located.  An agenda item will be added to the August 
meeting to have the opportunity to work on a plan for the space.   
Mike asked what the role of the Commission is for the 350+ celebration.  The Park & Rec is 
sponsoring Simon Sez on June 24 and also in charge of the fireworks. 
Dave:  There are WWI plaques at Harrison parks located on trees.  Dave is concerned that 
the plaques can not be read, due to age.  Dave wants to come up with a plan to maybe 
create a mapping plaque.  Instead of having the plaque on the tree, the trees can have a 
number assigned to them. Mike suggested to contact the Veterans Affairs office at the town 
hall to see if they have any suggestions. 
Kenny:  He sent out a survey to area towns to see if they received ARPA money, and if they 
did, what it was spent on.  He received around 13 responses.  (See Attached document) 
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Kenny said that he was named the Trails Administrator by the Mayor for Tyler Mill.  If 
anything wants to be done to a trail, it needs to be sent to Kenny’s office.  He will review it 
and pass it along to other people that need to review it.  He will either accept or deny 
request.  He received two proposals already.  One for Boy Scout Trail ( See Attached 
document) and one for the Green Bridge Project (See Attached document).   

 
 

9.  Director’s Report: Kenny Michaels 
 (See attached document) 

 
Next Commission Meeting – Wednesday August 10, 2022 @ 8:00 AM – 
  
Meeting Adjourned at:   9:40 a.m. motion by Jason Michael seconded by Mike Savenelli 
  
Respectfully submitted,  

 
Loriann Ouellette, Senior Clerk 
Wallingford Parks and Recreation 



Director’s Report  
Recreation Commission Meeting 

June 8, 2022 
 
 

1. Parks and Recreation Department building not operating on summer hours for the 
weekend Saturdays open until 12pm and Sunday closed.  These hours are in affect until 
Labor Day. 

 
2. Over next month, Gateway Fencing will be doing fencing repairs at Keller Fields 1-5 to repair 

curling fence mesh on ball fields, replacing outfield fencing on field 2, replace the posts on the 
top of the batting cages.  UPDATE*** Gateway has completed all of the fence repairs deemed 

safety issues at Keller Fields 1-5 totaling $12,882.  Work completed: New Outfield fence 
mesh field two, left field to center.  New fence mesh behind home plate in first base 
and third base bull pens field 2.  New outfield fence mesh left field to center field on 
field 3, new mesh on back side of batting cage behind field 2, new top posts and 
reattached fence mesh roof of batting cages by field 1, new fence mesh behind home 
plate in bull pens on field 1 and new gate installed on third base dugout of field 5. 

 
3. Pickle Ball courts are complete.  Hinding Tennis does need to return and fix center strap 

anchors as they are becoming loose.  Tom Hinding said they will be out to pour footings 
for the anchors.  Awaiting installation of new signs for the pickleball courts, similar to 
the signage at Doolittle designating the courts for pickle ball play only. 
 

4. Summer Staff Orientation is the week of June 20th.  Playgrounds, Tiny Bubbles and Pop 
Shots beginning on June 27th and Summer Sizzlers beginning July 5th. 

 
5. Department currently working on filling (2) Part Time Facility Maintainer Positions with 

interviews to begin withing the next two weeks.   
 

6. Doolittle Park Security Camera bid specs are posted.  Bid walk through is May 19, with bid 
opening on May 26.  UPDATE: Bid has been stopped and will be re-bid.  Had to revisit site for 
power to the park with Wallingford Electric Division and multiple questions by a couple of 
vendors, made it easier to get all info into a new bid.  Most likely out after July 1. 

 
7. Joe Robles from the Tyler Mill users group has submitted a proposal at Tyler Mill to:  

A.  Add the Boy Scout Trail to the Authorized Trail List withing the Tyler Mill Trail 
System 

B. Build (2) natural cedar bridges as sign of good faith and donation to Tyler Mill saving 
Environmental Planning $7200 to construct these passages. 
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